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Department of International Affairs
of the Civil Aviation Administration of China

Beijing

The Department of State Policy in Civil Aviation of the Ministry of Transport of the Russian
Federation (hereinafter — Department) presents its compliments to the Department
of International Affairs of the Civil Aviation Administration of China and has the honor
to reapply to you with a proposal to replace Héféi (HFE) point to Lanzhou (LHW) as the
point in China for all scheduled cargo flights between Russia and China (item B 2 "Air
Cargo Flights for Russian Designated Carriers, Local Service" Annex 3 to the Memorandum
of Understanding signed on July 24, 2019).

In case you agree, we suggest that this letter and your favorable reply to it be regarded as an
agreement between the Aeronautical Authorities on the above matter.

Taking this opportunity we are confident in the further development of cooperation in the
field of air service between our parties.

A.Samoletov /
Director of the Department
of State Policy in Civil Aviation
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